
APPROVED:   June 10,   2024

WEST WINDSOR TOWNSHIP COUNCIL

BOARD OF HEALTH
tam

February 12,   2024

CALL TO ORDER:   President Geevers called the meeting to order at

7 : 00 p. m.

ROLL CALL:  Gawas,   Geevers,  Mandel,  Weiss,  Whitfield

STATEMENT OF ADEQUATE NOTICE

This is to advise that the notice requirement provided for in
the  " Open Public Meetings Act"  has been satisfied.    Notice of

this meeting was properly given and transmitted to The Times and
Princeton Packet;   filed with the Clerk of the Municipality;   and

posted in the West Windsor Township Municipal Building at North
Post and Clarksville Roads on,   January 19,   2024 .

ATTENDEES :   President:   Geevers;  Council:   Gawas,   Geevers,  Weiss,

Whitfield;  Mayor:  Marathe;  Business Administrator:   Schmid;

Township Attorney:   Herbert;  Health Officer:   Swanson;   Township
Clerk:   Huber

as
SALUTE TO THE FLAG

Ms.  Huber led the salute to the flag.

PUBLIC COMMENT

None

FOR ACTION

Approval of Minutes:  November 13,   2023

Motion to approve:  Whitfield

Second:  Mandel

RCV:  Aye Gawas

Aye Mandel

Weiss   ( abstain)

Aye Whitfield

Aye Geevers
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For Discussion

Update From Health Officer

Discussion of Amendment to Lead Safe Housing Draft Ordinance

Ms .   Swanson reviewed the proposed amendment to the fee schedule
which would allow the Township to contract this service out and
fees would go directly to the contractor.     She noted this will

help streamline the process .    Ms .   Swanson advised these changes

would affect Chapter 82- 26F.

A short discussion ensued regarding how the process would work
for residents and how the payments would be divided.

Ms .   Swanson advised Council that all inspections must be

completed by July 24,   2024 .

Ms .   Swanson advised her Department has placed an order for Radon
Kits which will be available to homeowners .     She provided an

update on COVID vaccines and noted the Township is continuing to
administer vaccinations to uninsured or low insured residents as

well as homebound.     Ms .   Swanson advised the Township will be

discontinuing COVID clinics for now with the exception of the
above groups noted.     She advised a new location for Child Health mit

Clinic for 2024 is the Grace Rodgers School.

ADJOURNMENT

Motion to adjourn:  Mandel

Second:   Gawas

VV:  All approved

The meeting was adjourned at 7 : 22 p. m.

Gay M. Huber inda Geevers

Township Clerk Council President

West Windsor Township West Windsor Township


